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 						    				       Public Services Board
 Minutes 
City of Marion
Tuesday, November 12th, 2019


1. Call to Order.
The Public Service Board of the City of Marion, Linn County, Iowa met on Tuesday, November 12, 2019 at 12:05 p.m. in the Public Service board room with Craig Adamson Chairman presiding.
2. Roll Call.
Board members present:   Tom Padley, Colleen Prokup, Joe Spinks, Mark Morgan, and                                         		                    Craig Adamson 
3. Motion to approve minutes of the October 8, 2019 Public Service meeting.                    		   
Moved by Mark Morgan, second by Tom Padley. All in favor, motion carried.
4. Motion to approve applications for house collection services: Jayne 3350 24th Avenue, Bouslog 3130 Willowridge Road Unit A, Tonkin 1920 8th Avenue, Edaburn 3210 35th Avenue.
The above residents have requested solid waste house pickup for garbage and recycling. Ryan has recommended the PS Board approve the request. Moved by Tom Padley and seconded by Joe Spinks. All in favor, motion carried.
5. Motion to approve the 2019-2020 Snow and Ice Control Program.
Ryan update the PS Board about changes to the Snow and Ice Control program for 2019-2020. We had 3 snow or ice events by November 12th. The City of Marion Public Service and Linn County met to discuss changes to the 28E agreement for the current 2019-2020 season, this includes only paved roads no gravel roads. Linn Mar Schools will work with City of Marion and Linn County on paving the new 35th Ave and Fernow Rd to HWY 13. If we have 2 or more inches of snow we will come in at 2:00AM to clean up the Uptown area. We need to educate the public on snow and ice control so the public understands what it takes to do snow and ice control for the city. Moved by Mark Morgan and seconded by Colleen Prokop.  All in favor, motion carried.  

6. Discussion regarding the 2019-2020 Public Service Budget.
Ryan update the board on the PS Board on the Budget for 2019-2020, he talked about the current cost of solid waste fees are $15.50 and we will have to increase the price $1.00 next year per billing cycle, we will need to do this to cover the cost of collecting recycling. The current cost is $85.00 / ton for recycling and $36.35 / ton for garbage. We are looking for someone to recycle card board, no one is recycling it at this time. ABC Disposal is taking it from us for free and we do not get any money for it at this time. We need to educate the public on recycling. Ryan doesn’t see any increase to sewer rates at this time, he would like to see a developer connection fee per house. We currently have 43 workers at Public Service at this time and he is looking to hire and additional equipment operator. Ryan will talk more about budgets in December. 


7. Update regarding Eco Industrial Park (Optional site visit for Board Members – weather permitting).

Ryan updated the Board on the construction progress of the Eco Industrial Park. Rathje has completed the road and will start working on the employee parking lot. Dalaney Concrete should have the footing complete in the next 2 – 3 weeks. The steel will be the next set in the process and we hope to see that before the end of December. The project is moving along and you can see the outline of the building.

8. Other Business.
The walk signals are not working at 8th Avenue and 10th Street.
The traffic signal at 35th Street and 7th Avenue had a bad wire so the light was not working for a day in half until we could pull the new wire.
A new water main is being installed on 10th Avenue.
Joe Spinks left the meeting at 1:01PM.

9. Adjourn
[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:06 p.m. was made by Craig Adamson. Motion considered by Tom Padley and seconded by Mark Morgan. All in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by:

____________________
Ryan Miller
Public Service Director
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